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Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes 

Ms. Maria Garcia, Committee Chairperson 
Thursday, January 17, 2019 

 
The Transportation Committee met on Thursday, January 17, 2019 at the Bronx Community Board 
#6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. The following members were 
present at this meeting: Clarita Bailon, Virginia Bird, Claudette Coles, and Rosa Peraza.  
 
The following items were discussed: 
 

 Presentation by JUMP on their bike pilot program in Bronx Community Board #6’s 
district.  

 
Mr. Chris Walker and Ms. Edy Wilson introduced JUMP. JUMP is bike-share electrified and are 
dockless pedal assist (can go up to 20mph). They have a lock-to-design that requires user to lock 
the bike up to a bike rack or other existing infrastructure to prevent bike litter. They informed us 
that every rental costs $2 for 30 minutes of ride time and if you go over 30 minutes you will be 
charged 7 cents per minute of additional use. They offer both cash-based and low-income 
membership through our Boost plan. The Boost plan is 60 minutes free per day at a cost of 
$5/month for residents who are or receive: NYCHA Residents; Access NYC Heat and Utility 
Assistance; MTA Low Income Pass; and Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program. JUMP bike 
pilot program began in July for initially four months and it has been extended until February. They 
are hoping to service all of the Bronx in the near future.  

  

 Community Concerns and Requests 

 

Ms. Rosa Pereza requested that the Department of Transportation be contacted in regards to the 

street signs on East 177th Street between Devoe Avenue and Bronx Park Avenue associate with 

the proposal to uniform “No Standing Anytime” on the north curb of East 177th Street between 

Bronx River Parkway off-ramp and Devoe Avenue back in 2017.  

 

Ms. Clairta Bailon requested a traffic study on Third Avenue between East 184th Street and 

Hoffman Street.  

 
The Transportation Committee meets every third Thursday of the month at 6:30 PM in our 
district office.  
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